Automatic Pass-Through Adjustments

In calculating the proposed rate increases, IRWD has used its best available information on projected increases in the cost of imported water
IRWD purchases from Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (MWD} through the Municipal Water District of Orange County
(MWDOC), the replenishment charges paid by IRWD to Orange County Water District (OCWD) for pumping groundwater, and the cost for
regional treatment of sewage paid by IRWD to the Orange County Sanitation District (OCSD). However, IRWD has no control over the
amounts set by MWD, MWDOC, OCWD and OCSD (the “Regional Agencies”), and must pass those costs through to IRWD's customers.
While not anticipated at this time, should any of the Regional Agencies adopt an additional increase (or decrease) in its charges (“Pass-
Through Amount’), IRWD will automatically recalculate its rates to include the Pass-Through Amount. If this occurs, the automatic IRWD rate
adjustment will not require a public hearing or any additional action by the IRWD Board of Directors. At least 30 days before the effective date
of the adjustment, IRWD will provide its customers with the expected adjustment(s), which will generally be calculated as the total projected
cost increase divided by the projected annual water consumption or annual total sewage flow as appropriate. This calculation will vary as
necessary to reflect IRWD’s different service areas and service classes.

Public Hearing

Any customers or property owners within the IRWD service area may file a written protest for the proposed rate increases with IRWD by
sending a letter to IRWD, P.O. Box 5149, Irvine, CA 92616. A valid protest letter must include your name, the address at which you receive
service from IRWD, a statement of protest and your original signature. Protest letters received by June 22 will be tabulated and presented to
the Board of Directors at a public hearing regarding the rate increase to be held on June 22,2015 at 5 p.m. in the IRWD Board Room, 15600
Sand Canyon Ave., Irvine, CA. Any customers or property owners may appear at the hearing to make comments regarding the proposed rates.
Letters may be delivered in person at the hearing, and must be received prior to the conclusion of the June 22 public hearing.

Additional Information
For more information on IRWD's water efficiency programs, rebates and tips on how you can conserve, visit www.irwd.com. If you have any
additional questions, please contact IRWD Customer Service at (949) 453-5300.
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